                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
                                          LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
       5th January, 2017. 

      Present: Cllrs:  Toby Hale (Chairman), Paul Brown, Paul Raymond, Len Cotton, Brigit Thurstan,
                               Sue Whitmore, David Rees
                         Anthony Daniels - GTI, Dr. D Pike
      Apologies:       Cllr. Chris Prior
1. Minutes
The minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 1st December, 2016, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Paul Raymond, seconded by Cllr. Len Cotton.
2. Abereiddy Stakeholders Meeting – proposal to put in double yellow lines on the access road.  Cllr. Hale outlined the discussion held at the recent Abereiddy Stakeholders Meeting about the double yellow lines.   Parking is becoming more of an issue as the natural size of the carpark has decreased.  For 300 days of the year there is not really a problem but the access is compromised by the number of cars over weekends and bank holidays.  One option was a proposal to put in double yellow lines.   Another was to use the nearest field to New House as permanent parking for 300 cars, probably chargeable.  Visitors would then either walk down the road or the footpath. The National  Park is keen to look at all options. Dr. Pike gave a brief history of the discussions about Abereiddy and the car park over the last 5 years.   He advocated a site visit and the use of a Pembrokeshire Bank.  Cllr. Cotton proposed that a site meeting be organised for  Monday 9th January at 11.00am. Seconded by Cllr. Paul Brown. 
3. Matters Arising
· Casual Vacancy – Cllr. C Prior may have a possible candidate.
· New internal auditor – Cllr. C Prior to provide contact details.
· Directional sign – Melin Trefin.  No response from Mr. Ben Blake.  The Clerk was asked to
chase this up. 
· Application for rural rate relief on the Trefin toilet facility.  Reply received from PCC – see 5(d) below.
4. Finance 
Payments requested:  
RBL Poppy Appeal (duplicate wreath) - £20.00

Proposed by Cllr. David Rees, seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.

           



                                                                      
Financial information:  Financial sheets were given out to those present.   
5. Planning
PCNPA

            Planning Permission Refused

            NP/16/0567/FUL:  Bwythyn y Melinydd, Llanrhian – single storey rear extension incorporating 

            additional ensuite bathroom …

5.  Correspondence
     a)  Abereiddy Stakeholder Meeting – minutes of meeting held on the 15th November, 2016, received.
     b)  Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Service Stakeholders – review of information held for     

          stakeholders received.  Does the Community Council wish to remain on its database?  The 
          Council opted for email format if possible.
    c)   Email from Dr. Pike re proposed double yellow lines at Abereiddy received.

    d)   Email reply re rural rate relief received from PC received.   This relief is not awarded to 
          Community Councils as they are able to raise a Precept.




6. Chapel House
2 new smoke detectors installed, minor mouse problem has been dealt with and mouse traps put down.

      7.   Facebook
164 likes.   Cllr. Hale will add the casual vacancy to the page and CPR information and AED instructions for the defibrillator again.


      8.  Defibrillator Monitoring

           Cllr. Paul Raymond was responsible for the monitoring in December.   The Council discussed the 
           frequency of monitoring and agreed that it should remain monthly.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will monitor 

           this month.

Signed …………………………………………..
Signed   …………………………………………
